
4.24.23 Select Board Meeting Minutes 

 

Selectboard members present: Roger Strobridge, Carter Stowell, John Kaeding 

Guests present: David Jablonski, Connie Riggs, Stewart Clark, Linda Hults, Freedom Mauran, 

Rosemary Leach, Ted Lamb, Megan McLane, Matt Lang and Jennifer LeStat 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm 

 

Business: Parking and Trail Ordinances 

 

We discussed the proposed Worcester Parking Ordinance. Some grammatical suggestions 

were made. The underlying main premises of the ordinance were well received. It was 

suggested that a sign discouraging parking be placed at the junction of Minister Brook Road and 

Worcester town trail #6. 

We then discussed the proposed Worcester Permitted Use Of Trail Right Of Way Ordinance. 

Again the basic ordinance was well received. There was discussion regarding parking at the 

junction of Eagle Ledge Trail and Shepard’s Hill Trail as well as the general condition of those 

trails. While those issues do not affect the proposed ordinance, they do suggest that further 

attention needs to be given the Eagle Ledge Corridor. Residents were encouraged to coordinate 

concerns and suggestions which could be brought to the SB. 

The SB was grateful for the Town’s input. We will discuss the ordinances at the next SB regular 

meeting with intentions of moving them on toward completion. 

 

Announcements: 

 

The next regularly scheduled Selectboard meeting will be held at the town office building on 

Monday, May 1, 2023 at 6:30 pm. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm 

Attest,   John Kaeding 


